NOVEMBER 10, 2010

       A public hearing on the 2011 preliminary budget was called to order at 6:00 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Supervisor, Tim Thisse, David Fisher, Kevin Finnegan, Tony Cooper, Bill Barkley, Highway Supt. and Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk.

    Also present: Lloyd Grandy II, Town Attorney.

    Proof of publication for the public hearing was presented by the Town Clerk.

    Bill Barkley would like to go on record as stating that he was not in favor of cutting the highway repairs fund.

     There was no other public comment on the preliminary budget.

    The public hearing was closed at 6:15 pm.

     A public hearing on the restated certificate of incorporation of the Madrid Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. in accordance with the provisions of section 404(f) of the not-for-profit corporation law of the State of New York  was called to order at 6:15 pm in the Madrid Town Office.

     Members present: 

Joseph Finnegan, Supervisor, Tim Thisse, David Fisher, Kevin Finnegan, Tony Cooper, Bill Barkley, Highway Supt. and Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk.

    Also present: Lloyd Grandy II, Town Attorney, Dan Churchill and Alan Finnegan.

     The Town Clerk presented proof of publication on the public hearing.

     Bill Barkley explained why the Fire Department was restating their not-for-profit status. There was no other public comment.

     The public hearing was closed at 6:30 pm.

     The regular Town Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.

     Public comment: Dan Churchill from Ridgeview Telecommunications, who is in the process of purchasing Premier Wireless would like the Board to consider letting him keep the wireless equipment on the water tower.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to rescind last month’s motion to enter into an agreement with New Horizons Wireless for wireless internet service. All were in favor.

Tony Cooper will be the contact person for both Dan Churchill and Chad Rice regarding this matter.

      Alan Finnegan discussed the new fee schedule for renting the Community Building and the pavilion. Tim Thisse stated that he thought the $200 charge was expensive for the not-for-profit organizations. The rate fee that is proposed is $200 for residents/$250 for non-residents and $100 for use of the pavilion. All organizations would also be charged the $200 fee.

     Alan suggested talking to the Bluegrass Festival Committee about raising their fees for 2011.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher acknowledging receipt of the monthly report. All were in favor.

    David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to transfer $22887.16 from DA5110-4 toDA5112-4. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to transfer $135 from SW8340-8340-2 to SW8310-8310-2. All were in favor.

     The Supervisor will have Amy Moulton put a line in the budget for revenue for the WWTP project funds.

     The Board reviewed the monthly bills. There was a question about the AT&T bill in the general fund, this is a long distance bill for the Community building. The Supervisor will contact AT&T to put a block on long distance calls at the Community building.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to pay the monthly bills. General #328-354 in the amount of $10,461.89, Highway #174-190 in the amount of $17,323.03, Water #94-100 in the amount of $711.98, Sewer #54-60 in the amount of $6,872.58, Light District #11 in the amount of $1,212.06. All were in favor.

        Communications: A letter was received from the NYS Retirement System stating that the amount owed for 2011 is $37,946 if it is paid by December 15, 2010.

     The Supervisor received a letter from the NYS Retirement System regarding Michael Crowe, asking if he was an independent contractor, which he was.

     The Supervisor attended the Library Board meeting and stated that they were ok with the reduction in their 2011 budget.

     The Supervisor attended the Planning Board meeting and stated that they had concerns about the Linda Armstrong property and the garbage at the Lori Lalone property. Both of these properties need to be cleaned up, also Wayne’s Gas station is in non-compliance with his original permit. There was a question about having two in home occupancies at the property located next to Jerry and Jeanne Smith’s property. According to the code book only one can be issued.

     A letter was received from Carrie Schaefer, A student at Clarkson University, regarding the study of sludge at the WWTP. Bill Barkley will assist her in this matter.

     The next project meeting for the WWTP will be November 18th at 9 am.

     The last sales tax check came in for $69,601.69.

     Bill Barkley: The highway crew is working on organizing the old town barns. Effective November 29th the highway crew will start working a split shift. The shifts are 4:30 am – 1 pm and the second is 12:30 pm – 9 pm.

     Old Business:  After the Town Attorney reviewed the procurement policy and the investment policies, Tony Cooper made a resolution, second by David Fisher to keep the policies in effect that we already have. These are on file in the Town Clerk’s Office. All were in favor.

     After reviewing the preliminary budget    

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by David Fisher to adopt the preliminary budget as the 2011 budget.

    Whereas the Town Board of Madrid has met at the time and place specified in the notice of the public hearing on the preliminary budget and heard all persons desiring to be heard now therefore be it resolved that the Town Board does hereby adopt such preliminary budget as originally compiled, for the Town for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2011 and that such budget as so adopted be entered in detail in the minutes of the proceedings of the Town Board and be it

     Further resolved that the Town Clerk of this town shall prepare and certify in duplicate copies of such annual budget as adopted by the Town Board together with the estimates if any adopted pursuant to section 202A of the Town Law and deliver one copy thereof to the Supervisor of the Town to be presented by him to the Board of Legislators of the County.

     Roll call vote as follows: Kevin Finnegan – Aye, Timothy Thisse – Aye,  Tony Cooper – Aye, David Fisher – Aye and Joseph Finnegan - Aye.  The motion was duly passed.

     The Board discussed raising the water and sewer rates by 10% and have a public hearing on the rates at the December 8, 2010 board meeting.

     New Business: The Supervisor is checking on health insurance with Steve Foy and will report to the board when he has more information regarding this matter.

     Tim Thisse made a resolution, second by David Fisher to approve the Madrid Volunteer Fire Department’s restated certificate of incorporation in accordance with the provisions of section 404(f) of the not-for-profit Corporation Law of the State of New York. All were in favor.

     Tim Thisse and David Fisher will meet with the Rescue Squad to review terms of a contract for ambulance service for 2011 on December 5, 2010 at 7 pm.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to approve the minutes of the October 6, 13 and 21, 2010 meetings. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to adjourn.

     Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

_____________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

